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Statement from Western Queens Elected Officials Standing in 

Opposition to Far-Right Event in Long Island City  

LONG ISLAND CITY, N.Y. – Senate Deputy Leader Michael Gianaris, State Senator Kristen 
Gonzalez, Assembly Members Zohran Mamdani and Jessica González-Rojas, and City Council 
Members Julie Won and Tiffany Cabán issued the following statement in response to Motif 
Studios agreeing to host a far-right extremist event on June 17th at Tammany House in Long 
Island City.  
  

“As elected officials representing western Queens, we are deeply disappointed by the decision 
by Motif Studios to host an event by the far-right extremist groups Blexit and Turning Point USA 
at their Triplex LIC/Tammany House venue in Long Island City. Providing a platform for the kind 
of transphobic, bigoted views held by invited speakers Candace Owens, Charlie Kirk, and others 
goes directly against the diversity and inclusivity that we hold dear as New Yorkers, and is an 
insult to every member of our community.  
  

“We call on Motif Studios to follow the lead of the Music Hall of Williamsburg, the original host 
of this event, who canceled their booking after the community spoke out in opposition to the 
bigotry of the organizers. Hate has no home in Queens, New York City, or anywhere else, and 
certainly not here in Long Island City.” 
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